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If you need the newsletter, or any other school letter, to be in a different format, please speak with   
Mrs Funnell in the school office.  

If you need help or support with access to any information, please also contact Mrs Funnell.  

Dear St Mary's Families,  
 
What a very strange week! There aren't really words to describe the last few days but I know all the staff at St 
Mary's would join us in saying a huge thank you for your support and kind words of encouragement that we 
have received this week. We do not underestimate the challenges you are facing at home with home-schooling 
and would encourage you to do as much as you can without putting any extra pressure on your families at this 
time.  

Although this is not the start to the year that any of us wanted, it has been fantastic to be able to see the     
children so regularly online and look through the brilliant work they are sending in. Thank you and well done to 
you all for your support in getting them up and running with Google Classroom.  
As a reminder, if at anytime you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call the school as Mrs Funnell 
and Miss Hare are in each day to help. Miss Hare is contactable at head-smv@pioneerfederation.co.uk or via 
the School Office email.  

We will continue to send a weekly newsletter with key information, messages and updates and we would love 
to have some photos from home to share with the community. Please send them into the School Office and we 
will share these each week.  

We hope you all have a wonderful weekend and look forward to seeing the children at registration on Monday 
morning.  
 
Thank you again for your support,  

 
Mr Procter,     Miss Hare and   Miss Banks  
Executive Head Teacher  Head of School  Assistant Head of School 

Top Tips 

 Letters of week: Whole School - updates re opening, accessing work at home, 
attire; Bubbles - headphones, school day 

 Church Services: these are now all online, please go to the Church website for 
times 

 Technology: if you are struggling with technology at home, please let us know  

 Safeguarding: if you have any safeguarding concerns for our children, please 
let us know 

 Photos: We need your fabulous photos from home for the newsletter! 
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Learning from Home 

The information below gives details of the ‘home school’ day and ways to gain help and support from your 
teachers. If you have any difficulty with this, please let us know. 

Reading  
We have been sent an email from Monster Phonics offering a Webinar for       
parents. The letter including the link to join this webinar will be attached to the 
same email as the Newsletter but below gives the outline information: 

Monster Phonics teaches children to read and spell through fun and engaging 
activities. We recognise the  immense pressure on parents to help their children 
learn over next 6 weeks, so we are providing a free webinar to help navigate this 
time as painlessly as possible. The webinar will provide an overview of what phonics is, how it is taught and 
show multisensory activities that will help children progress.  

As lockdown affects everyone's time differently, we will show a range of activities that are suitable for the 
varying amounts of time and resources that parents have. All are fun and effective . 

Each attendee will receive a Parent Starter Pack to download after the session. This 
will include a large selection of fun activity worksheets for home learning. 

Obviously not to replace the home schooling with your class, but an opportunity to 
look at Reading in more depth. 
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Wellbeing: Fitness Challenge 

Can you have a go at the 2021 Fitness Challenge 
for January being shared with schools across the 
county? This initiative encourages 20 Days of 
Exercise for 21 Minutes and can be anything 
from walking to running, Joe Wicks to yoga!  To 
add to the fun, it doesn’t need to be just for the 
children, the whole family can join in! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you want to share your efforts with us, log your 
activities and email them to the office when we 
can then share them in our weekly newsletter! 
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